
 

Circulation of the annual, bilingual periodical Antipodes, Vol.66. 2020, 

and results of annual, bilingual Literary Competition, 2020. 

We are very proud to announce the circulation of the Greek-Australian Cultural League’s 
annual, bilingual periodical Antipodes, Vol.66. 2020. 

Despite all the restrictions, limitations and cancellations which Covid-19 imposed on our 
organisation and so many other cultural, literary and art-related associations, the GACL 
managed to produce the annual periodical Antipodes, a special edition, in full colour, 
celebrating the 10 years of our annual group art exhibition, Antipodean Palette and a tribute 
to well-known and acclaimed, poet and author, Vasso Kalamara. 

This year’s periodical has many new contributors and a variety of articles which give this 
volume significant importance to our Greek-Australian literature and art scene. This year’s 
publication attracted an increased interest from contributors thus making it larger in size. It 
incorporates the annual bilingual Literary Competition results, as well as the works of the 
first-place recipients in this competition.  

Due to the dedicated and committed Art team from the Administrative Committee we were 
able to undertake this year’s art exhibition, Antipodean Palette, on-line, with 15 artists from 
Australia and also to create a virtual gallery with their works under the theme-In Isolation. 
We are fortunate to include their works in this year’s publication and we thank them for 
their participation. 

We are also planning to offer the periodical electronically (e-periodical) very soon. 

Because of the restrictions imposed the periodical will not be launched in the usual physical 
manner which we had undertaken all these years and we therefore invite our members, 
friends and anyone else who is interested in receiving the periodical to communicate with 
us so that we can arrange how to procure it during this period of Covid-19 regulations. 
Please contact, Cathy Alexopoulos- cathyalex@hotmail.com, or 0428968715. Members who 
have paid their current membership fee will have the periodical posted to them. 

We would like to thank every contributor and the generous sponsors towards this 
publication, as well everyone who assisted in its compilation, editorial and design. 

Τhe names of the award winners of the Literary Competition, 2020, are attached. We thank 
all the participants and offer our congratulations to the winners and wish everyone 
continued success in their future endeavours. We sincerely thank the three judges for their 
invaluable input in the materialisation of the results. We encourage all interested in 
participating next year to refer to our website-www.gacl.com.au, sometime in March, 2021. 


